AGRICULTURE AND NATURAL RESOURCES COMMITTEE Witness Form Address: 1304 Newack Road, Zanesville Ohro4 Organization Representing: Muskingum County Board of I Testifying on Bill Number: 53 333 Written Testimony: Verbal Both ___Proponent Testifying As: _Opponent Interested Party

Yes

Are you a Registered Lobbyist?



Muskingum County Board of Developmental Disabilities

Kellie Brown Superintendent

Jordon Searls

Administrative Services

August 31, 2020

Melinda Russell

The Honorable Frank Hoagland Chair

Human Resources

Committee on Agriculture and Natural Resources

Stephanie Neuhart

Business Manager

Ohio Senate

Columbus, Ohio 43215

1304 Newark Rd Zanesville, OH 43701 Voice: 740-453-4829 Fax: 740-450-9227

RE: SB 333 Testimony -

Chanda L. Busse Community Services

1401 Bussemer Ln Zanesville, OH 43701 Voice: 740-453-4829 Fax: 740-455-4186

After Hours On-Call: 888-905-0787

Brent Brannon Starlight School

1330 Newark Rd Zanesville, OH 43701 Voice: 740-455-4176 Fax: 740·450·9225

Chairman Hoagland, and members of the Agriculture and Natural Resources Committee, thank you for your attention today, as I share with you my support of Senate Bill 333. I am Kellie Brown and I serve as a shared Superintendent of the Guernsey and Muskingum County Boards of Developmental Disabilities. My concern today is in regard to the States recent acquisition of land in southern Muskingum County commonly known as the AEP Recreation Lands. I have been a Superintendent for the past 13 years and I fully understand how property values and corresponding taxing affects our budget and our long range planning for the services we provide to individuals with developmental disabilities and their families. As you are most likely aware, County Boards use local dollars to support early intervention, school-age programs and to draw down federal Medicaid dollars to support home and community services. The transfer of this land to the Ohio Department of Natural Resources results in loss of tax revenue for local taxing entities. Although this bill will not make local taxing entities whole, its passage will temper the negative effect of the acquisition. Our Board appreciates your consideration of this impact to local government levy resources.

Kéllie Brown, Superintendent

Sincere/v

cc. Mike Norman, Board President

Working in partnership with individuals with developmental disabilities and their families Providing opportunities utilizing public and private supports to live, learn, work, and play in the community.